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Northern Hi Lights
Al-Anon News from New York North
 

Thoughts From Our Area Chair:
Hello NYN,

By the time you read this article, the Spring AWSC meeting (April 6) 
will be about to occur, where the agenda for the Spring Assembly/
Convention will be prepared.  There isn’t much time this year between 
the AWSC meeting and the Spring Assembly/Convention, May 10 - 
12. The newsletter for May will be just coming out as we pack our 
bags to go to Lake Placid. 

It’s important for the Officers and Coordinators 
to have their reports available on the website for the 

members of NYN to review prior to the Assembly.  

I hope to have the agenda up on the website not long after the AWSC 
meeting.  District Representatives also attend the AWSC meeting and 
should also have updates for you on what to expect at the Spring 
Assembly. Keep checking back on the website for all the reports.
    
The purpose of the Spring Assembly/Convention, as stated in our 
NYN policy document, “is to provide a forum for the Group 
Representative to fulfill their responsibility to hear the Delegate’s 
report and to conduct Area business...      (Continued on next page....) 

Northern Hi Lights is the monthly service publication of the New York North AFG 
Assembly Area. It is intended to keep the Area informed of all service related projects 
and activities at the District, AIS, and Area levels. It will not contain poetry or personal 
recovery stories. Content of each issue will include service reports from the Delegate, 
Officers, and Coordinators of the Area and pertinent service topics from the World 
Service Office. Reports from Districts and Information Services will be included as 
space allows. Announcements should be submitted at least 6 weeks before Event. 
Northern Hi Lights is not copyrighted. It is not conference approved literature. 

Email submissions by the 15th of the month prior, to: newsletter@nynafg.com

Groups are requested to pay for a subscription at $7.50 per year. A copy is sent to the 
Group Representative of each group on record with the Group Records Coordinator 
unless we have specific instructions about a Group Mailing Address. The address 
label is on the back page.

For more information visit the following websites:

New York North: www.nynafg.com
WSO: www.al-anon.alateen.org

http://www.nynafg.com
http://www.nynafg.com
http://www.al-anon.alateen.org
http://www.al-anon.alateen.org
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at the Assembly meeting and to provide an Al-
Anon program for the rest of the participants.” 

At the Spring Assembly meeting, Ruth S., our 
Delegate, will report on the activities of the World 
Service Conference held in April, and our 
Coordinators will present ‘two-minute’ ‘Hot Topic’ 
reports. Our Presentation Committee is planning a 
workshop on Knowledge Based Decision Making 
(KBDM).  I encourage each Al-Anon/Alateen Family 
Group to send a representative to the Assembly, 
where every group in the Area has a voice and a 
vote in Area business through their representative.  
Sending your Group Representatives (GRs) to the 
Assembly is your group’s direct link and connection 
to the Al-Anon Worldwide Fellowship.  The Service 
Manual states the following,  “A group that fails to 
have a Group Representative denies the members 
a voice and causes a break in the link of 
communications.” All Al-Anon/Alateen members are 
invited to attend the Assembly meeting; however 
each group has only one vote in Area business.  I 
hope you haven’t forgotten about the statement I 
made in my last newsletter article about entering 
you in a raffle for the Forum if you tell me at the 
Assembly that you read my article.
 
Our Web Coordinator, Emily, has given her 
resignation.  NYN is currently looking to fill the 
position of Web Coordinator for the remainder of the 
Panel 52 term, which ends in Dec 2014. Thank you, 
Emily, for your service to NYN.  I have asked Diane 
C., our Alternate Delegate, to respond to the web 
inquiries until we are able to find a replacement for 
Emily. Kathi D. will handle the technical aspects of 
the position.  If you or someone you know within 
NYN is interested in the position, please contact me 
at chairperson@nynafg.com. Responsibilities/
Qualifications can be found on our website under: 
Area Information & Forms / NYN Policies and 
Guidelines / NYN Area Officer/Coordinator Job 
Descriptions or @ http://nynafg.com/
job_descp.html.

For this month’s topic I chose to share on Tradition 
Four: Each group should be autonomous, 
except in matters affecting another group or Al-
Anon or AA as a whole. Tradition Four speaks to 
me about freedom and responsibility; the freedom 
each group has, while at the same time it's 
responsibility to uphold the traditions of the 
worldwide fellowship as a whole.  Each group has 
the freedom to choose when and where it will meet, 
if it will be an open or closed meeting, what topics 
they’ll discuss, if they’ll use the daily readers or 
study the steps and traditions.  Each group has the 

freedom to choose how it wishes to open and close.  
Some groups choose to close with a prayer, while 
others might choose the Al-Anon Declaration or a 
moment of silence.  All of these choices are entirely 
up to the membership of each individual group as 
long as the decisions of the group have been 
reached by a group conscience.  The second part of  
Tradition Four speaks about each group's 
responsibility to the worldwide fellowship.  By 
adhering to the traditions of the program adopted 
from AA and laid out for us by our co-founders, each 
group can assure it will not stray from the program's 
basic principles. If a group is using non-conference 
approved literature, discussing non Al-Anon related 
topics or promoting self help philosophies; that 
dilutes from the primary purpose and unity of the 
fellowship and has a direct affect on Al-Anon Family 
Groups as a whole.
     
I’d like to end this article with a special thanks 
to Gwenne (Newsletter Editor) for assigning 
topics to write about. I continue to learn and 
grow with each new topic.  

“Let it Begin with Me,” 
 
Pam A.     

Alateen Coordinator:
Hello my NYN Family,

I just received the World Service Office (WSO) 
paperwork for the Annual Alateen Re-certification. If 
you know of any Al-Anon Members Involved in 
Alateen Service (AMIAS) who are no longer 
involved with Alateen please let me know. 

At present we do not have a re-certification 
procedure/process in our NYN Guidelines and I am 
hoping to get more input for this process. My one 
thought is to implement a training session for 
Alateen Sponsors. I have a base to work with, but 
I would love to have feedback from people as to 
what they would like covered in the training; and 
in order to do that we all need to practice Concept 
Four, which just happens to be the topic for our 
newsletter articles.  

I hope we can all work together to make this an 
AMIAS/Sponsor training workshop.  We all need to 
be on the same page to keep our Alateens safe.

Love in Service,
 
Lynda S.

mailto:chairperson@nynafg.com
mailto:chairperson@nynafg.com
http://nynafg.com/job_descp.html
http://nynafg.com/job_descp.html
http://nynafg.com/job_descp.html
http://nynafg.com/job_descp.html
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Area Delegate, Panel 52: 
Dear NYN Friends,

This month’s theme is either Tradition Four or Concept Four. I have chosen Concept Four, “Participation is 
the Key to Harmony.” For me this has been a wonderful gift of Al-Anon. When I participate, I am a part of the 
whole: For so long before Al-Anon I didn’t feel a part of anything. This belonging has been a spiritual 
experience for me.

In Paths to Recovery, p. 273, Lois W. is quoted: “Anyone can start something, but it takes many people to keep 
it going.” I know this is true and have seen it work over my years in service. This past weekend I went to my 
first Northeast Regional Delegate (NERD) meeting of current and past NERDs. I can’t begin to express how 
warm and caring a group of Al-Anon members this was; men and woman with years of service in Al-Anon. 
Next year will be my last year attending the World Service Conference (WSC), but I know that I will always be 
a NERD. This is a shining example of Concept Four.

Many of you have taken part in NYN’s adoption of groups in NYS the past few months. Whether your group 
or District was able to send a couple hundred dollars worth of CAL or just a couple of daily readers, it was 
another example of Concept Four; the idea that in giving we receive. All who have taken part have been 
able to help fellow Al-Anon members on their journey of recovery. If you, or your group or District, have not 
taken part in this membership outreach project, there is still plenty of need. I have been hearing from 
groups in NYS who have only just begun meeting again. Not only did they lose their literature with 
Hurricane Sandy, but also their meeting place. Please contact me at delegate@nynafg.com or call me (my 
number is on the last page) and I will provide contact information.

Lastly, I wanted to write a few words about the search for Regional Trustee. Last month there was a notice 
about a one-year appointment of a Northeast Regional Trustee. There was a very short time-line to apply for 
this position, as it will be filled at this year’s World Service Conference in April. The normal term of Regional 
Trustee is three years. Once the Trustee is appointed to the one-year term, the process to appoint a Northeast 
Regional Trustee for the last two years of this three-year term will begin. Anyone interested in this two-year 
term as Northeast Regional Trustee will need to complete a resume. The NYN resumes will be reviewed and 
voted on at our Spring Assembly/Convention this May in Lake Placid. The resume for NYN’s candidate for 
Northeast Regional Trustee must then be submitted to WSO by August 15, 2013, with the appointment taking 
place at the WSC in 2014.  If this is of interest to you, you can contact me at delegate@nynafg.com or contact 
the World Service Office for more information and a resume form. 

Concept Four: “Participation is the Key to Harmony.” There are so many ways that we can each practice this 
concept.

Gratefully in Service,

Ruth S.

Service Manual  
SCAVENGER HUNT

Challenge #6: Does Al-Anon’s principle of anonymity mean that 
members should not share their last names within the fellowship?

The Service Manual page on which THE ANSWER can be found 
is listed elsewhere in this issue (another scavenger hunt!). 

mailto:delegate@nynafg.com
mailto:delegate@nynafg.com
mailto:delegate@nynafg.com
mailto:delegate@nynafg.com


Immediate Past Delegate: 

“When a member is new, nothing is expected 
except his or her own healing; but as time 
passes, the whirling emotions settle and it is 
vital to do service for the progress of Al-Anon. 
Doing service can contribute to our personal 
growth and development. In this way, we can 
express our gratitude and repay some of the 
huge debt we owe to Al-Anon.” –Texas, United 
States, p. 26, As We Understood. 

The first time I heard this reading, I was attending 
the opening dinner for my first year as your NYN 
delegate at the World Service Conference.  These 
were the words that the chairperson of the 
Conference had chosen to include in her opening 
remarks, and they truly resonated with me. I also 
see a clear connection to the Fourth Concept: 
Participation is the Key to Harmony.

Early in my recovery I was introduced to service 
beyond the group level. I was asked to stand in for a 
Group Representative (GR) who was unable to go to 
the Area Spring Assembly for a group I had been 
attending. My eyes were opened to Al-Anon beyond 
my immediate surroundings and I was hooked on 
doing more. Soon the group was looking for a 
representative to the local Al-Anon Information 
Service, and I was willing to represent the group at 
the monthly meetings and bring back the 
information.  From here, I went on to fill various 
positions as GR and District Representative (DR) 
and eventually, a number of positions at the Area 
level; each one of these positions allowed me to be 
a part of Al-Anon and to grow and heal in ways that I 
could not have imagined when I first entered the 
rooms of Al-Anon. Today I know I am a better person 
because I was given the chance to recover in Al-
anon. Learning to live by the Twelve Steps, 
Traditions and Concepts in my life allows me to 
slowly become the me I wish to be.

As I study the word “participation,” the dictionary 
tells me it means “the state of being related to the 
larger whole.” In Al-Anon, the groups are the 
ultimate authority. It is here that we first learn 
about participation. For a meeting to happen, chairs 
need to be set up, literature needs to be set out and 
the hot water for coffee or tea started. When those 
arriving early pitch in and do these chores, the 
meeting can be started on time. When there is a 
problem that needs to be discussed, the group 
agrees to a group conscience meeting to discuss 
the matter, and after a thorough discussion of the 
matter with all the members of the group, we can 

have a vote on how to proceed that is best for the 
group as a whole. This process is followed at all 
levels of the Al-Anon program and is seen at its 
ultimate at the World Service Conference, which 
is known as the largest group conscience; area 
delegates along with the members of the Board of 
Trustees, the Executive Committee and the 
members of the World Service Office Staff  meet 
annually for the purpose of doing Al-Anon’s 
business. 

Whether it’s at the group level or at the World 
Service Conference, we all have a need to belong 
and to participate. Al-Anon affords us this 
opportunity to become part of the group by giving of 
ourselves and also including others. We learn how 
to treat others as we would have them treat us. This 
is often referred to as the Golden Rule, a rule many 
of us may have struggled 
with in our alcoholic 
up-bringing. It is often 
said that in order to 
keep it, we have to 
give it away. I find 
great delight in 
observing a sponsee take on a position and blossom 
in amazing ways. Al-Anon is a spiritual program; 
each of us has a belief in the God of our own 
understanding; and with that belief to turn to, we find 
that most of what we do happens with harmony. 
When I participate, I am spiritually nourished. I feel 
good about myself and am renewed.
                                                                                              
Grateful to be in service,
                                                                                                                     
Elaine R.

    
Don’t forget:

AWSC Meeting 
April 6

See March NHL for details
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Deadline for submissions to the

May 2013 issue of NHL is 
April 15, 2013

Topic: Fifth Tradition or Concept



NYNAC Coordinator:
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  
I am so excited about this year’s New York North 
Alateen Conference (NYNAC)!  ‘The Stars of Hope’ 
Alateen Group have some fun and interesting ideas 
planned.  I am looking forward to seeing all the 
teens and sponsors.

What can we do to reach out and support Alateen?  
Let’s keep our Alateen meetings active!  There are 
so many teens that can benefit from our program. Is 
there an Alateen meeting in your district?  Have you 
thought about becoming a sponsor?  Are you 
involved in Alateen?  Have you thought about 
becoming an Al-Anon Member Involved in Alateen 
Service (AMIAS)? If you are an AMIAS, have you 
thought about attending an Alateen meeting?                                                                                                                                                                          

Don’t miss out on one of the most rewarding 
experiences ever!

Love in Service,

Lynda C. 

Convention Coordinator:
The committee working on updating, “How to Plan a 
Convention/Assembly” has been busy with the 
updates.  We hope to have a draft by the AWSC 
meeting on April 6, 2013.  It is definitely a work in 
progress.  If anyone has any suggestions, please 
contact me. 

The Spring 2013 Assembly/Convention in Lake 
Placid is rapidly approaching on Mothers’ Day 
weekend, May 10 - 12, 2013.  I know some of you 
make plans for Mothers’ Day, but keep in mind that 
most of the program of the Assembly/Convention is 
over by noon on Sunday, so there is still time to 
celebrate with families and friends. Please get your 
reservations in so the committees can plan 
accordingly.

Planning for the 2013 Fall Election Assembly is also 
well underway. There will be more information in the 
Northern Hi Lights shortly. The planning committee 
for the 2014 Spring Assembly/Convention had their 
first meeting. I will update you on their progress as 
soon as I have more information.

When planning to attend an Assembly and/or 
Convention, please keep in mind that we are still 
trying to keep it green.  Remember to bring your 
reusable bottles for water, etc. 

Yours in service,

Maureen K.

Newsletter Coordinator:
Under Concept Four in our Service Manual it says, 
“The principle of participation has been built into 
our whole service structure...” p.180, and “...there 
are no superiors and no inferiors...” p. 181. Then, 
“Participation also responds to our spiritual needs. 
All of us deeply desire to belong” p.182. I try to keep 
this in mind when I attend my group meetings. If 
there is something someone can do to feel a part of 
the group, I try to get them involved. I remember 
how hard it was for me to feel a part of any group 
when I first started coming. Something as simple as 
being asked to set up the chairs gave me a purpose 
and helped me to feel connected to the group.

With participation in mind, would anyone like to 
help suggest Scavenger Hunt questions for each 
issue of Northern Hi Lights? The questions and 
answers all come from our Service Manual and it’s a 
great way to get more familiar with the Al-Anon 
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ARE YOU 
READY TO SURRENDER?
Thatʼs the theme for this yearʼs NYNAC!
Are you going?
What are the Alateen groups in your area doing 
for fundraisers?
How is attendance in your meetings?
Are Al-Anon and AA groups aware of Alateen?
Did you go last year? Share with everyone 
what an awesome time you had!
NYNAC is held in October - a beautiful time of  
the year at a peaceful and quiet retreat center.  
Please come and experience fun, sharing, 
dancing, tears and laughter. 
Hope to see you there!



fellowship and how its works. Just email me your 
suggestions at newsletter@nynafg.com. 

I am continuing to investigate printing options for the 
Northern Hi Lights and hope to have more 
information ready for the Area World Service 
Committee (AWSC) meeting on April 6.

Thank you all for your insightful sharings on the 
topic of the month!

Gwenne R.

Literature Coordinator:
Hi Everyone,

Happy spring, my favorite season of rebirth and 
promise.  It reminds me of how I have felt at different 
times in Al-Anon.  Our Fourth Concept, “Participation 
is the Key to Harmony” gives me this gift of promise.  
It is my chance to be a part of, to contribute, and to 
sense that I belong.  This awakens my spirit and 
helps me grow.  In turn, I am able to offer my hand 
to someone else, to say, “Come, be a part of; we’ll 
walk together.”

The other evening, I participated in a conference call 
with other Area Literature Coordinators and our 
facilitator, Tom C., Associate Director of 
Communication—Literature.  Tom shared some 
exciting news from the World Service Office (WSO).  
We have our first e-book (eB-25), “Having Had a 
Spiritual Awakening.”  This book features member 
sharings, photographs, and artwork from around the 
globe, reflecting the diversity of Al-Anon members’ 
spiritual experiences.  This book is no longer 
available in print, but is now available through your 
electronic book provider.

Tom also pointed out that our Legacies Workbook 
has a name; Reaching for Personal Freedom—
Living the Legacies (P-92).  This book is spiral 
bound and similar in size to our Blueprint for 
Progress.  It will be released at the International 
Convention in Vancouver. 

I will have the rest of my report posted on our NYN 
website in time for our AWSC meeting April 6. I 
encourage you to come and participate.

Gratefully,

Pat H.

Scavenger Hunt Answer can be found 
on page 39 of your Service Manual.

Alternate Delegate/Forum 
Coordinator:
The Fourth Tradition states: Each group should be 
autonomous, except in matters affecting another 
group or Al-Anon or AA as a whole. As I read this, 
I thought of my home group and the other groups in 
the Worldwide Fellowship. How can we be 
autonomous but still work for the good of the 
Fellowship as a whole?    

I looked at my Home Group to see how we put this 
Tradition into practice. One of the things that our 
group decided to do was to have a six-week series 
of meetings for the newcomers at the same time as 
our regular meeting. This gives the newcomers an 
opportunity to learn about Al-Anon in a smaller 
group and to be able to ask questions in a more 
intimate setting. My group also chose to give out 
Conference Approved Literature (CAL) relating to 
the topic each week, instead of just one Newcomer 
Package when they first arrived. Our group decided 
that we did not want to read from all of the Daily 
Readers at each meeting, but could refer to them if 
we wanted to. 

However, we still use only CAL in our meetings; and 
when we do Public Outreach we make sure we are 
promoting only the Al-Anon/Alateen program. We 
have invited AA members to join our groups, but ask 
that they only share on their recovery in the Al-Anon 
program. However, if they are invited as an AA 
Speaker at an Anniversary Meeting or Day of 
Sharing they may share their AA recovery story 
there.

It is nice to be able to be flexible with our meetings 
and to do what works for us, such as setting our 
meeting time, deciding whether we serve coffee and 
if we have greeters, how we want to spend our 
finances or how we want to open or close our 
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SENDING DONATIONS TO NEW YORK NORTH
Donations should be sent by check or money order.          

DO NOT SEND CASH!!
Make payable to:
NYN Area Assembly
PO Box 196
Westons Mills, NY 14788-0196
Add Group’s registered name & the Group’s ID 
Number (Very Important)

mailto:newsletter@nynafg.com
mailto:newsletter@nynafg.com


meeting. It also nice to know that because we follow 
Tradition Four, people can come to our meeting and 
receive the ‘Experience, Strength and Hope’ that this 
program gives here and all over the world.  In 
addition, before our group puts anything into 
practice, we make sure that it will not hurt AA or Al-
Anon as a whole.  We want Al-Anon to always be 
there for ourselves and others who need it. 

As the Forum Coordinator, I ask that you please 
remember to use the Forum in your meetings, 
encourage members to purchase their own personal 
copies and share the information about this recovery 
tool with newcomers.  Also, remember that 
members are the authors of the Forum. It is our 
responsibility to keep it going by writing something 
for it and submitting it to WSO.   To find out how to 
write articles for the Forum go to the Members 
Website at http://alanon.org/members/forum/ to 
download the following Forum Service tools.
F-1   Forum Writing Guidelines
F-2   Tips for GRs as Forum Representatives

See you at either AWSC or the Spring Assembly/
Convention in Lake Placid in May.

Diane C.

Secretary:
Hello there,

NYNAFG 2013 Spring Assembly & Convention is 
fast approaching! Put the weekend of May 10-13 on 
reserve and mark your calendars. The room 
reservation deadline is April 10. Hope to see you all 
at the Crowne Plaza Resort in Lake Placid. 
Remember, as Concept Four states, “Participation is 
the Key to Harmony.”

This month, our editor has given us a choice of 
topics; the Fourth Tradition or the Fourth Concept. 
For me, the choice was easy. Many years ago, I had 
the privilege of serving as co-chair for our Spring 
Assembly/Convention, where the chosen theme was 
the Fourth Concept.

Concept Four has helped me apply the spiritual 
principles of this program to all working relationships 
in my life. Participation makes us a part of the 
group rather than apart from it. Through Al-Anon, 
I learned that working in harmony requires that we 
have respect for one another.  We give of ourselves, 

our opinions and our time. Over the years, I have 
participated in Al-Anon in many ways, and because 
of this continued participation, I continue to grow. 
Participation in Al-Anon is called service.

Miracles happen in Al-Anon, and miracles have 
happened in my family because of our 
participation in this program. I know how 
unhealthy I’ve been; I also know my recovery is a 
work in progress.

Gratefully,

Marge R.
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District 4 AA/Al-Anon Convention
"How Al-Anon Works" 

Friday May 17 - Sunday May 19, 2013
Ramada Inn

6300 Arsenal Street, Watertown, NY 
Call 315-788-0700 for Hotel Reservations 

Mention Event for Special Rate $75.00 + Tax 

Friday: Doors Open at 3:00 PM
Open Al-Anon & AA Meetings

 
Saturday: Doors Open at 8:00 AM
Al-Anon Panels, Brown Bag Lunch,

Meeting, Main Speaker 

Sunday: Doors Open at 8:00 AM
Open AA Panel & Speaker

http://alanon.org/members/forum/
http://alanon.org/members/forum/
http://al-anon.org/pdf/F1.pdf
http://al-anon.org/pdf/F1.pdf
http://al-anon.org/pdf/F2.pdf
http://al-anon.org/pdf/F2.pdf
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Al-Anon Family Groups – District 5

                             2013 Day of Sharing
Saturday, April 20, 2013

9:00 – 3:00

Recovery is a journey,
not a destination

Speaker, Workshops in the morning and afternoon,
Lunch and Raffles (50/50 and baskets)

CVPH Medical Center, Beekman Street, Plattsburgh, NY
Parking is on the side of the hospital.

Use front entrance and follow the overhead signs to the auditoriums.
There will be a registration table set up outside of the door to the 

auditorium.

Come for the whole day, or part of the day.
We will order lunch at 10:30.  If you arrive after 10:30,

please provide your own lunch.
Coffee, tea, water and lunch will be provided.  

BRING COOKIES OR BARS TO SHARE.
$6.00 donation to cover supplies and lunch.

Questions?  Call Crystal M. at 518-578-0702 (leave a 
message).

DISTRICT 10

DAY OF SHARING

 
SATURDAY, APRIL 6, 2013

AT ST. MARK'S EPISCOPAL 
CHURCH

CHENANGO BRIDGE, N.Y.

COME AND JOIN US FOR OUR 30TH ANNIVERSARY

HAMLIN SUNDAY NITERS IS CELEBRATING

DATE: SUNDAY, MAY 5TH, 2013

TIME: 7:30 – 8:30 PM

PLACE: United Methodist Church
  1742 Lake Road
  Hamlin, NY  14464
  (near Route 18 on the east side of Rt. #19)

AA and Al-Anon Speakers    Refreshments

BRING A FRIEND   PASS IT ON
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Don’t forget to bring your guitar, drum, singing voice, original poetry, etc. 
for a ‘wonder-filled’ talent share Saturday Evening!

Also, bring a T-shirt if you want a “Restore My Capacity for Wonder” iron-on.
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“Restore My Capacity for Wonder” Workshop Titles
I Wonder...How Al-Anon Works / Through the Looking Glass - Using Sponsorship to Change Our Perception/

From Building Walls to Creating Walkways / The Wonder of a Youthful Viewpoint - Looking Back to Move Forward

Needed:
Donations of Baskets to Raffle and 

Hospitality Room finger foods.
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Do you know who to contact if you have an Al-Anon related 
question? 
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Deadline for the
May 2013 Issue 

is April 15, 2013 
Topic: Tradition Five or Concept Five

Please pass this newsletter on to others in your 
Group

To subscribe to the Northern Hi Lights electronically, 
just e-mail your request with your name to: 

records@nynafg.com

mailto:records@nynafg.com
mailto:records@nynafg.com

